
Superintendent Board Update
December 2024

1. READ Act Update: Staff are moving along with the READ Act training. Below is our current completion
rate as of December 12.

● Module 4 = 99% complete
● Module 5 = 91% complete
● Module 6 = 61% complete

Staff Members will need to complete Module 6 on December 19. Our next synchronous session is on
December 19 from 1:00-2:00.

I am very proud of the work our staff is doing. This training is not easy and I am pleased on how are staff are
keeping pace with our schedule.

2. IAQ Project Update: Based on the recommendation from SiteLogiq, we have preordered equipment
based on the necessary lead time to complete the project. Below is an estimated timeline:

● 50% CD - December 6 (main MEP concepts nailed down, major equipment located on plans, duct and
pipe main routes roughed out)

● 75% CD - December 27 (duct mains sized, pipe mains sized, panels located, initial lighting layout,
one-line electrical diagrams developed, fairly developed eqpt schedules on the plans)

● 95% CD - January 10 (everything except specs will be reviewed, a few minor details need to be
finalized)

● 100% CD - January 21
● Public Bid Notice – week of January 27
● Bid Docs available – Feb 3
● Pre-bid Walk Thru – Feb 13
● Bids Due / Opening - Mar 11 or Mar 18
● Bid Recommendation – Mar 18 or 25
● School Board Approval

3. Happy Holidays to all of our staff, students, and community members.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Trish Perry, Superintendent
Foley Public Schools


